Holy Family PCCW Minutes – September 3, 2018

Meeting was called to order by President Sherry at 6:50 p.m. with prayer and pledge.

Secretary Report – a motion was made by Blaha and seconded by Bisek to accept the Secretary's report. Motion carried.

Treasurer's Report – Cash on hand was reported as \$2,219.97. A motion to accept the Treasurer's report was made by Johnson and seconded by Moen. Motion carried. Rindal mentioned that there is a new expense form which will be available in the office and at our meetings.

Fellowship Report – Thames reported that three sympathy cards, 2 get well cards and one 60th anniversary card were sent since our last meeting. Sherry extended her thanks to the funeral ladies for all their hard work.

Announcements:

Box of Joy – Johnson gave a brief update. After the Fall Festival, Johnson and Michalek will make a new list of the items needed. This list along with a reminder will be put in the bulletin.

Pictures and Articles – Sherry extended her thanks to LeAnn Haines and family for the article in the Catholic Times. Sherry then shared a photo of Bette Moe and her very large salmon. This photo was published in "Wisconsin Outdoor News". Congratulations to Bette.

Pictures of the PCCW donation for the auction, the two bikes, were on the front page of the bulletin this past week. Tractor Central gave \$150 off this purchase. A big "Thank You" to them for their help. Also, thank you to Cleo Rumpel and Geri Marsolek for their help with getting the picture in the bulletin.

Johnson encouraged us all to use the shuttle for the Fall Festival.

October 16, 2018 – Deanery Spiritually Night at St. Bridget's in Ettrick – Sherry invited everyone to attend. Please contact her to car pool. A notice will be placed in the bulletin regarding the event and carpooling.

OLD BUSINESS

- 1. Senior Ladies Recognition: Hanson reported on behalf of the ladies appointed to discuss this idea. She reported that there is no interest in having a recognition. Kamrowski suggested honoring a person yearly for their efforts. This person would not necessarily have to be a senior lady but someone who deserves recognition for their contribution to our Parish. Sherry said that Sue Moen and the other officers will discuss this further and report back at later date.
- 2. Bazaar Work List Signup: The signup sheet was passed around. It was mentioned that the letters to PCCW members need to be out the second weekend of November. Baskets need to be assembled so a list can be made for the tickets. We have a total of 8 baskets. Baskets should be brought to the November meeting.
- 3. Social Committee Suggestions for Newly Confirmed: This was tabled until after the New Year.
- 4. Adventure Camp: Geri Marsolek was not present so Sherry explained that Adventure Camp was cancelled due to flooding. The question was should the donation be returned to PCCW or should it be retained for next year. A motion was made by Tock and seconded by Moe that the donation be returned to the PCCW. Motion carried.
- 5. Christmas Party Entertainment and Menu: A few suggestions like a sing-a-long and having the Accidentals come to sing. Entertainment was tabled until our November meeting. The members at the meeting decided the menu can be a surprise. The officers will be providing the food for the party.

NEW BUSINESS

- 1. October Mary- Alter Flower Arrangements: Sherry, Joanie Thames and Theresa Pierzina volunteered to go get Mums from Black River.
- 2. Leadership Training Development: Sherry recently attended a NCCW conference. She encouraged all of us to attend meetings or conferences. If you have a conference or meeting you are interested in attending, please bring it up at our meeting. We could look at financing that meeting or conference for you. It was also mentioned to include funds for meetings or conferences in our next budget.
- 3. Bazaar Raffle Baskets: Discussed in Announcements
- 4. Anything else for the good of the order:
 - a. Cash Extravaganza- Johnson explained that in the past the PCCW purchased \$100.00 in cash extravaganza tickets. A motion was made by Johnson and seconded by Bisek to purchase \$100 in tickets. Motion carried.
 - b. Johnson made a motion to donate \$500 to the CommUnity Food Pantry. Tock seconded the motion. This vote then went to ballot because the donation amount is over \$300.00. The ballot vote was as follows: 22 yes, 7 no. Motion carried.

FINAL ANNOUNCEMENTS

Sherry thanked Erin Kamrowski for her work in getting our website up and running. Erin gave the web address: pccw33.wixsite.com/holyfampccw. She is going to talk to Karen about linking this website to our parish website.

It was decided that the Bazaar raffle prizes will remain the same.

Sherry strongly encouraged us to participate in Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament on Thursday nights at 7:00 p.m. at Holy Family or Friday nights at Sacred Heart at 7:30 p.m.

Door Prize Winners: Wolfe, Johnson, and Filla

Motion to Adjourn – Thames/Benusa – Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:06 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Julie Severson, Secretary